
     I am so ready to go camping! But this Corona Virus has different plans 
for us.  So, let’s all dig into our Airstream bag of tricks and make the best 
out of this time. 
     On Sunday May 3

rd
, I called an Executive Board meeting to discuss 

alternative venues that we can use in lieu of our rallies and upcoming 
spring business meeting.  Among some of the things that were discussed 
were video conferencing, official online voting, and email service.  How we 
wanted to proceed with these as a temporary measure until we can have 
our spring business meeting where our members can officially vote these 
into policy.  We also moved our spring business meeting to Saturday, June 
13

th
, 2020 at 7pm so that everyone has time to get the agenda and 

participate in a few virtual happy hours to become comfortable with them 
and get any questions answered that anyone may have. 
     The board voted to use the video service Zoom since it’s the most 
common one used.  I set up a business account with them, since it’s the 

most secure venue out there with passwords and data encryption.  We used the free version for the 
meeting with some difficulty, and would like to go to the basic paid version so that our business 
meetings and virtual happy hours will go smoothly.  The cost is $149 a year, well worth it in our 
opinion.  You will be voting on this at the business meeting. 
     The club has used SurveyMonkey in the past and it has worked well as an option to in person 
voting.  We will create a club account and continue this service. 
     Finally, I suggested that we create a new volunteer position within our club, a technical  
coordinator.  Someone who is familiar with all of these new venues and can manage them for the 
club.  There will be more about this in this newsletter. 
    I am going to schedule our first club virtual happy hour on Saturday May 16

th
, 2020 at 5pm.  (I 

have already hosted a Pets and Paws virtual happy hour which was a huge success.)  An email will 
be going out to everyone in the club with instructions on how to attend a Zoom video chat.  Please 
refer to the Zoom instructions in this newsletter.  If you need any help please feel free to contact 
me. I am hoping we can do one bi-weekly after that.   They are fun and a great (continued on Page 
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RJ Dominic 
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April 
 

Isabel Ward 4/16 
Roland St. Laurent   4/21 
Todd Sunderland   4/22 

Kathleen McNamara   4/30 
 

May 
 

Bard Fuller   5/1 
Joyce Rousseau   5/3 
Gilles Rousseau   5/6 
Bonnie Hogan   5/6 
John O’Connor   5/9 
Jerry Jackson   5/15 
Grace Fuller   5/16 

Bill Watts   5/21 
Penny Angelini   5/30 

 

June 
 

John West   6/7 
Bruce Williams   6/23 

Evie Watts   6/27 

Member BirthdaysMember BirthdaysMember Birthdays   
April/May/JuneApril/May/JuneApril/May/June   

April 
 

Ed & Isabel Ward   4/22 
 

May 
 

Ted & Lois Price   5/26 
Mike & Sandy Sasuta   5/31 

 
June 

 
J. Rick L& Sandi Gould   6/2 
Jim &  Janine Colcord   6/12 

Trevor & Gale Lake   6/25 
Roland & Sandie St. Laurent   

6/28 

Member AnniversariesMember AnniversariesMember Anniversaries   
April/May/JuneApril/May/JuneApril/May/June   

President’s Message  (con’t)President’s Message  (con’t)President’s Message  (con’t)   

2) way to keep in touch with other Airstream friends and family. 
     There are many new things happening within the Airstream 
Club as a whole; much of which has to do with technologies.  It’s 
happening much faster than I have thought possible.  We’re an 
enterprising group and I feel we all seek solutions to our 
problems.  I am glad we have venues to use that will temporarily 
step in for our cancelled rallies and keep us together. I hope we 
all join in the fun. 
     This is a large newsletter with lots of information, please read 
it carefully.  We hope you will all join in the Spring Business 
Meeting and happy hour via Zoom. 

     We have received the following 
results of the voting for our region 
officers.  Congratulations to everyone 
and thank you for taking an active part 
in our region. 
     It gives me great pleasure to report 
that all of our incoming Region officers 
have been legitimately elected by our 
members  A good deal of effort was 
put into making sure this election was 
inclusive, fair and transparent. 
     A big thank you to all our local club 
Presidents, and your helpers, for 

engaging your members in this election.  Thank you to all the 
members who took part in this vote  -  your input really matters!  
     Also a big thank you to Joyce Rousseau, our Region 1 
Recording Secretary, for being the impartial tabulator of the 
votes!  The fact that we were able to accomplish this despite 
COVID-19 gives me great hope for our region going forward. 
     The results for the two year term of region officers (2020-
2022) are : 
 
  President  -  Doug Hart 
  1st VP  -  Bard Fuller 
  2nd VP  -  RJ Dominic 
   
     The exact date/time for their installations will be announced 
separately by each unit.  Please take a moment to congratulate 
these new officers in getting duly elected. 

Results of the Region 1 Officers’ Election 
By Per Hamnqvist, Region 1 President 



Opening for a 1st VP 
in the WBCCI family.   
     Why not give it a try.  You 
have nothing to lose and 
everything to gain from 
becoming an Officer in the 
Cape Cod MA Airstream Club. 
     Please contact RJ if you are 
interested in taking the position 
as 1st VP.   

      RJ is happy to announce 
that the position of 2nd VP has 
been filled by Lucy Roche.  We 
would like to thank Lucy for 
volunteering for this position. 
     Being a 1st and 2nd V.P. is a 
great way to learn a lot about 
the Club and our Cape Cod 
Unit and have a fun time doing 
it. 
      As the 1st V.P. you will 
attend the Spring and Fall 
Business Meetings of the unit.  
You will also assist the 
President if needed and 
assume the duties of the 
President in the President’s 
absence.  This is the year that 
you will plan the next year’s 
r a l l i e s ,  c a r a v a n s  a n d 
luncheons.  You are not 
required to run all these rallies 
but will ask members and/or 
Directors to either host or co-
host a rally, rendezvous or a 
luncheon. 
     The Caravan Chairperson 
will work with you on any 
upcoming caravans he/she has 
planned or any caravans that 
you may wish to plan. You will 
also ask or assign members to 
become Directors along with 
selecting members to head 
your committees. 
     The 1st and 2nd. V.P 
positions are one year 
positions.  RJ and other long 
time members will be more 
than happy to mentor you on 
all aspects of becoming a 1st or 
2nd V.P.   
     Becoming an Officer is a 
great way to enjoy the 
friendship and camaraderie 
with other members of not 
only Cape Cod but other units 

Airstream For Sale 

     Rose Tavares is selling her 
Airstream.  It is in excellent 
condition and has only been 
owned by the Tavareses. 
     It is a 2007, 25 ft, Classic 75th 
Anniversary Edition.  Hensley 
hitch, awnings all around, twin 
beds. 
     $45,000 or best offer 
For more Info:  Please call: 
 Sharon:  508-789-4066 or 
 E-mail:  Ss_harbourgirl@yahoo.com 

 Susan:  310-339-6113 or 
 E-mail:  kcsuki@yahoo.com 
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     R e g r e t f u l l y ,  t h e  L a k e 
Pemaquid Rally, scheduled for 
June 26-28, 2020, has been 
cancelled due to the COVID-19 
virus emergency. 
     The Lake Pemaquid 2021 rally 
is scheduled for June 25-27, so 
mark your calendars. 
 
 Heather Lawler 

Lake PemaquidLake PemaquidLake Pemaquid   
RallyRallyRally   

     Thankfully the Sagadahoc Bay 
Rendezvous should be a go for 
August based on Maine 
Governor Janet Mills’ proposed 
plan to re-open the state. 
  The rally is sold out at this time. 
   We will keep you posted on the 
status of this rally. 
 

 Heather Lawler 

Sagadahoc BaySagadahoc BaySagadahoc Bay   

CCMAC’sCCMAC’sCCMAC’s   
New LogoNew LogoNew Logo   

       As many of you have 
noticed, several years back the  
CCMAC presented it’s new flag, 
which was designed by Sarah 
Nelson and Mary Rosenbach. 
       In keeping with the theme of 
the new flag, Dottie Walbridge 
has used a portion of the new 
flag to design a new CCMAC 
logo. 
       RJ will submit this logo to 
Lori Plummer at headquarters for 
approval.  We then,  as a unit, 
will need to vote on this new 
logo at the Spring Business 
Meeting to make it official.  The 
Spring Business meeting will be a 
Zoom meeting. 

     As we continue our social 
distancing, wearing masks and 
sheltering in place, we are hoping 
that this year’s camping season will 
end on a high note. 
      Hopefully by October the 
Columbus Day & Canadian 
Thanksgiving National Event Rally 
will not be cancelled.  This is an 
awesome rally and it will be sold 
out again this year.         
       This is a huge event and I 
would love to have two couples 
come forward and co-host with 
me at this very popular rally. 
     Co-hosting is really no different 
than just helping me out. 
     I would need some help with 
setting up the tables for meals, 
serving at the few meals we have 
planned along with general duties 
that come with hosting a rally.  I 
will also have sign up sheets for 
additional helpers, if needed. 
     If you would like to give me a 
hand, it would be greatly 
appreciated.  Please let me know 
ahead of time if you plan on being 
at the rally and that you would like 
to volunteer. 
       Please contact me at: 
rjdominic@airstreamclub.net 
or give me a call:  914-204-6190  
                    RJ Dominic 

Co-Hosts or Helpers 
needed for the 

Columbus Day Rally 

Technical Coordinator 
Position  -  by Lucy Roche 

     CCMAC  is searching for a 
volunteer to help take some of the 
workload off of RJ,  Dottie, and 
Eddie. We need someone with 
communications and media 
knowledge and have a basic 
u nd e r s t a nd i n g  o f  Z o o m , 
M a i l c h i m p  a n d 
Surveymonkey.   We will be 
creating a position called 
Technology Coordinator. 
     You will have a great support 
system with the three of them. 
You will be working with the 
CCMAC executive committee, 
along with membership and other 
areas. 
     T h i s  p a n d e m i c  h a s 
thrown everyone into uncharted 
territory. Social distancing has 
changed the way we are doing 
our business and socialization.    
     Our electronic media is now 
becoming the norm.  We are 
learning as we go. If anyone has 
an interest in volunteering for this 
position, please reach out to 
RJ.  We would love to hear from 
you. 
     We will also have a social hour 
in the near future. It will be good 
to have a little wine and just sit 
back and enjoy the company. We 
are very interested in making sure 
everyone is coping with things 
well and observing social 

Spring Business Meeting 
June 13 at 7:00pm 

     The Spring Business Meeting 
will be held as a Zoom video 
meeting on Saturday, June 13 at 
7:00pm  
     We will also be holding a 
happy hour on Saturday, June 13 
at 4:30pm.  We have done these 
happy hours in the past and they 
are a lot of fun.  We hope you 
will  joint us for both.    
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Here is a larger version of the CCMAC Logo. 
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Dottie Walbridge 
15 Edgewood Road 
Scituate, MA  02066 

To: 
Deadline for Articles, Pictures 

Flyers for the June Capers 
by May 31st  


